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Bassingbourn-cum-Kneesworth Parish Council
RECREATION GROUND COMMITTEE MEETING
Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday 1st November 2017 
at The Chapel, South End- 7.30pm.
PRESENT:	Cllr Freeman (Chairman),  Cllr Sams, Cllr Douglass, Cllr Dixon, Cllr McInulty, Cllr Oakley, Cllr Hallett, Cllr Catherall 
Members of Public	5

	1.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Cllr Robinson, Cllr Spenceley, Cllr Geraghty, Mr Smith.

	

	2.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS RELATING TO ITEMS ON THE AGENDA AND REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS
All Parish Councillors declared an interest as they were Trustees of the Recreation Ground Charity. Dispensations had been granted by the Clerk for a four year period.

	

	3.
	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 23rd August 2017, copies previously distributed, were agreed a true record and signed by the Chairman following amendment to Item 11.1 fifth sentence to read –Cllr Catherall offered to help with the project in liaison with Cllr Robinson.

	

	4.
	MATTERS ARISING
4.1 Update on Village Green Cherry Tree
Cllr Hallett reported that the parishioners that had volunteered to plant the tree had advised that they could do this anytime from now on. The Clerk was asked to advise the Parker family of this and ask that the tree be delivered to Cllr Hallett who would liaise over the planting. Cllr Hallett would also consult with the neighbours of the village green on the positioning. 

	



-Cllr Hallett & Clerk


	5.
	OPEN FORUM
5.1 Request for Skateboard Park
The Chairman welcomed five youngsters who were invited to speak to members of the committee. Members were advised that they would like more to do in the village and a skate park, which could be used for skateboarding and BMX bikes, would be a good addition.  They had arranged a petition supporting this. At present they had to go to other villages and relied on lifts from parents. A lot of other youngsters were not as fortunate as they did not have transport. The youngsters suggested that the space by the mound on Elbourn Way could be used for a concrete track. They had put together a case for the equipment with costings which would be around £90,000. They advised that if the Parish Council agreed that they could proceed then they hoped to fund the skate park by grants.
Members congratulated the youngsters for the good presentation. The use of the ground at Elbourn Way would be a Parish Council decision and so this would need to be discussed at a Parish Council meeting.  It was suggested that they prepare an item for the Village Voice explaining what they planned to do.  Cllr Sams explained what information they needed and offered his help with the article. It was also suggested that a letter be sent to the residents of Elbourn Way to get their support.  Cllr Dixon added that she had spoken to Foxton Parish Council where they had a skate park backing onto residents houses. There had been very little concern raised by the occupants.
The Chairman suggested that the youngsters carry out the consultations and come back to a Parish Council meeting, possibly January 2018, to report on progress. Cllr Hallett stated that if the youngsters were successful with the funding the Parish Council could also make a contribution.

	
















-Cllr Sams

	6.
	CORRESPONDENCE
6.1 SCDC Mapping Recreational Spaces
As an ongoing project to improve the South Cambridgeshire District Council website, and make it easier for customers to access local information, every parish in South Cambridgeshire was being asked to provide information on recreational areas. These would be used on an interactive map for customers to view on the website. A list of equipment in the play areas was also requested. The Clerk to forward the communication to members.
Cllr Hallett offered to plot the recreation areas on a map. The Clerk to extract details of the  equipment from the play area inspection sheets.
 
	




-Cllr Hallett

	7.
	FINANCIAL REPORT
7.1 Financial Report
A copy of the report was distributed to Councillors. Cllr Hallett reminded members that the discussions on the precept/budget for 2018/19 were due to commence before the next committee meeting. There was still £20,000 to spend from the Recreation/Play area budget and if this could not be spent within this financial year it could be carried over. The expenditure on the Pavilion rebuild was also a project which had low expenditure at the present time. Cllr Hallett asked for consideration to be given to the  committee requirement during the next couple of months.

	







	8.
	UPDATE ON THE MUGA PROJECT
Cllr Sams reported that Ben Sams had written to Bassingbourn Village College to ask for a meeting to discuss the project. He had not received a reply so would urge. Cllr van de Ven was also pushing for a meeting.
	






	9.
	RECREATION GROUND MAINTENANCE
 9.1 Compacted Soil Under Seating
The Chairman confirmed that this would be done by the end of the year.
9.2 Damaged matting on South End entrance
The Chairman confirmed that this would be dealt with before the end of the year.
9.3 Subsidence on South End ground
The Chairman had tried to meet with a contractor to discuss what could be done. He was aware that three quotations for this major work would be needed and agreed to progress.
9.4 Replacement dog waste bin
The replacement bin had been installed.

	

	10.
	PLAY AREAS
10.1 Weekly Play Area Inspection Reports/RoSPA Inspection 2017
The weekly reported were being completed with same comments, which related to the issues in hand, being made.
10.1.1 Update on replacement Playdale play equipment and safety surfacing
Following the discussions at the last meetings concern was raised over the Playdale finances. This had resulted in further quotations being sought. Cllr Dixon advised that she had met with five different companies who were enthusiastic but did not all come back with what was asked for even though they all had the same specification. She had raised the finance concern with the Playdale representative who escalated it to his manager who offered to attend a Parish Council meeting to discuss the concerns. Councillors agreed following further investigations they would be comfortable dealing with Playdale. The Chairman supported this stating that in the past the company had been cooperative.   Cllr Sams reported that he had been through the quotations and there was some confusion over the payment terms.
After further discussion Cllr Catherall proposed that the Parish Council proceed with the Playdale quotation offering 50% of the cost when the order was placed, 40% on completion with the extra 10% retained for the first full season of use. This was seconded by Cllr Sams with all Councillors in agreement. Cllr Dixon agreed to go back to the Playdale representative with this offer. Ratification of this decision would take place at the Parish Council meeting on the 21st  November 2017.
Members thanked Cllr Dixon for the work she had put into this project.
The Clerk reported that the three replacement cradle swings were in the process of being installed. 
10.2 Elbourn Way 
10.2.1 Installation of Basket Ball Hoop
The Chairman asked for this item to be removed from the agenda for the time being.
10.2.2 5 a side Goal Posts
This was in hand.
10.3 Request for Skateboard  Park
This item was discussed under Item 5.1.
	





















-Cllr Dixon

	11.
	PAVILION 
11.1 New Pavilion Working Group Update 
Cllr Catherall stated that the membership of the working group needed to be established so that a meeting could be arranged. He was aware that Cllr Oakley, Cllr Douglass, Cllr Robinson and Cllr Hallett were involved with discussions. 
Cllr Sams expressed concern over the current situation stating that money was earmarked in the budget for the refurbishment. Following the extra Parish Council meeting on the 3rd October Cllr Catherall had met as agreed with the Building Regulations Officer who was more than happy to help. Details of the advice and conversation had been circulated to Councillors. To comply with the Parish Council adopted Financial Regulations three quotations needed to be obtained. Before contractors could be approached a specification needed to be prepared. Cllr Catherall advised that he was too busy to take on the project himself but suggested that a meeting of the working group should be set up and this group should report back through the Recreation Ground committee to the Parish Council. He added that there were a few local contractors that could quote for the work. 
Cllr Catherall then expressed concern over the way the project was being portrayed through the Village Voice and would prepare an item for the next edition to counteract the bad publicity. He reiterated that the three quote process had to be adhered to which was agreed.
After further discussion Cllr Catherall proposed that a meeting of the working group be arranged as soon as possible. He offered to advise on the principles of how to proceed with the preparation of a specification for the works. This proposal was seconded by Cllr Douglass with all members in agreement.
Cllr Sams asked for an update to be given at the Finance and General Purposes committee meeting on the 7th November 2017.
11.2 Pavilion Maintenance
A discussion took place on the missing Pavilion Management account cheque book. Cllr Hallett suggested that the Pavilion committee call a meeting and agree signatories for the account. A copy of the minutes could then be taken to Barclays Bank to try and sort out how to access the account. The Chairman agreed to arrange a meeting.
11.2.1  Update on Internal Works
The Chairman advised that the pull switch in the disabled toilet had been pulled off the ceiling. He had spoken to Cllr Robinson about this. Cllr Robinson had installed some new fittings in the ceiling of the main room. Cllr Geraghty was looking for someone to board out.
Cllr Catherall suggested that the internal works should be put on hold until the external building work was resolved.

	





















-Pavilion Working
Group








-Cllr Freeman

	12.
	PARISH PATHS
12.1 Permissive path by Windmill Close
Cllr Hallett reported that it appeared the shrubbery had been cut back. He was not sure who carried out the grasscutting on the path as it was not on either the Parish or County Council schedule. 
12.2 Footpath 14 path through Clunch pit
Cllr Hallett explained the location of the path which was at the end of footpath 14. The wood had grown and if the path could be cut, even once a year, it would enable a path through the wood towards Ashwell Stret. The Clerk was pursuing a quotation with the contractor.
12.3 Footpath Volunteer
Cllr Sams had arranged for a notice to be put in the Village Voice. Posters had also been erected on the village notice boards. Cllr Hallett reported that to date three parishioners had spoken to him about the task.

	

	13.
	COUNCILLORS ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND REQUIRING THE URGENT ATTENTION OF THE CLERK
There were no issues raised.

	

	14.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Wednesday 13th December 2017

	



The meeting closed at 9.00pm
